
“The Bible is not the basis of missions; 
missions is the basis of the Bible.” 
! ! -Ralph Winter

Our mission in working with college 
students is Eastern NC is to turn lost 
students into Christ-centered laborers.  
We want to see the Great Commission 
fulfilled and we are praying that the Lord 
will use our students here to reach 
people who don’t know Him throughout 
the whole world. This summer, we saw 
that very thing begin to happen. 

RALEIGH, NC
Nyshel was one of two students from 
ENC who participated in a summer 
mission trip in Raleigh. While working at 
the YMCA, she got to talk with a 
counselor named Matt. He started 
expressing things that had happened to 
him in his life and said that while he grew 
up in a church, he wasn’t committed to 
living for Jesus and needed proof that 
Jesus was alive. Nyshel shared the 
Gospel with Matt and while he didn’t 
place his faith in Christ, seeds were 
planted!

SENEGAL, WEST AFRICA
While Ed and his team left Senegal, 25 
other students stayed for the remainder 
of the summer, including two of our 
students from ENC and one former 
student from Kentucky. Overall, the 
Gospel was shared 233 times and one 

person made a decision for Christ! This is 
a huge deal in an area of the world so 
steeped in Islam where making a 
decision to follow Christ may mean being 
shunned by your family and friends. Also,  
one of our students is seriously 
considering doing a one year mission trip  
back to Senegal after he graduates.  

SOUTHEAST ASIA
Britt and Kim (names changed for 
protection) are two twin girls who were 
students of ours when we were serving in 
Kentucky. We met them when they were 
freshmen, April was able to disciple one 
of them, and we saw the Lord use them 
greatly in college. They graduated, 
attended graduate school where they 
continued to make a difference, got “real 
world” jobs, but have recently decided to 
do a sports internship (mission project) in 
Southeast Asia teaching English classes 
in high school and leading sports clinics 
on college campuses through a 
partnership with their church in the US.  

They just recently had their first Gospel 
conversation with one of the teachers. 
She was asking them a lot of questions 
and wants to read Scripture with them 
next week! 

In addition to these, we also had current 
and former students serving in Lebanon 
and Charleston, SC.  Thank you for being 
a part of impacting the whole world!

Ed and April Hetzel
1301 East Academy StreetFuquay Varina, NC 27526edward.hetzel@uscm.org

(919) 818-5711
www.edandapril.com

Prayer Requests:
• We had a safe trip to Colorado 

and back - the girls were 
troopers!

• Pray for energy, strength, and 
wisdom as we kickoff the crazy 
fall semester in two weeks.  
Pray that God would move, 
open doors, bring favor from 
the administration, and fruit 
would be produced!

• Pray for us as we seek to 
followup with everyone who 
wants to hear more about 
having a relationship with 
Christ.  Pray that God would 
work on their hearts and show 
them their need for Him.

• Pray for all the freshman who 
will be coming to campus in 
the fall.  Pray that we would be 
able to effectively reach each 
of them.
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Left:  April and Nyshel
Top:  Donald, one of our 
students and a guy Ed 
disciples, reading the Bible 
with Senegalese guys
Right: At our national staff 
conference in Colorado
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